Gth August, 1948,

Dear Sir,

& 4
I duly racelived your letter of the 27th ultimo
from which 1% 1s noted that the Owner of the motor coasters
VIRGEN DE LA LUZ", "VIBGEYW DR LA LOFFRANZA™ and "VIRGEN DB
M LLUCGH" has deolded not to continue the elassification of
these vessels with this Sodlety.

» Owing to the unususl clircumstances surrounding
these ceses, the Commlttee have had some difficulty in
declding upon the method of withdrawdl.

The "VI'GEN DE LA ESPERANZA" only became due for
survey .in January last, end in thils case the Committee would
be prepared to withdraw the class end insert three dots
indicating withdrawal at Owners' request.

The "VIRGEN DE LA LUZ" was sunk by collision in the
Guadalqulvlir River on the 1l6th ultimo, and so far no report
has been received at Lloyd's as to whe ther salvage operations
wlll commence or whether she has been esfudged a totel loss.
Obviously it would be absurd to withdraw the class of a vessel
when she mey never be refloated end, accordingly, sction has
been deferred for a month by which tlme the extent of the
casualty may make deletion of class unnecessary,

The "VIRGEN DR IBUCH" mresent even more unusual
clircums tances as although the vessel was ‘comple ted for
clessification so long ago as Octcber 1945, this has never
been assigned owing to the fact that,ani]l recently the
torsional vibration characteristics of the main propelli
machinery had not been approved., It was not until_the ;,lgth
July that we received information regarding the G.D2? of the
propeller, and so we are faced with the problem of withdrawing
the class of a vessel before it has been assigned,

She has, however, now been ged by the Surveyo







